
Request for Proposal 
Kootenai Metropolitan Planning Organization 

 
Request for Proposal for Developing a  
Regional Traffic Management Center 

 Facilities and Operations Plan 

 
Change in RFP Submission Deadline 

Posted Monday May 9, 2022 
 

Kootenai Metropolitan Planning Organization (KMPO) in association with local jurisdictions 
and the Idaho Transportation Department District 1 office, are requesting proposals from 
qualified firms and or individuals for developing a Regional Traffic Management Center 
Facilities and Operations Plan for the Coeur d’ Alene-Post Falls Urbanized Area. It is 
KMPO’s intent to award a lump sum fixed fee contract for the Plan(s), which will be used 
to provide a specific path forward for preliminary engineering, design, construction and 
operation of a regional traffic management center. 
 
A full copy of the RFP can be found at http://www.kmpo.net or by emailing a request to:  
KMPO@kmpo.net 
 

Deadline for submission of response to the RFP will be 

June 20, 2022 5:00 p.m. PDT 
 
For special accommodation/translation services, call 1.208-930-4164, 48 hours in advance. KMPO 

assures nondiscrimination in accordance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, and Civil Rights 

Restoration Act of 1987 (P.O. 100.259) and the Americans with Disabilities Act. 
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